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Ms. Yeela Cytrin, Adv.
Legal Adviser, Permanent Mission of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva

Thank you Mr. President,
Israel welcomes the Special Rapporteur and thanks him for his important report. 
The right to peaceful assembly is essential in any democracy, and Israel is a strong and steadfast supporter of peaceful protest. 
Sadly, in the past months, we have witnessed what can unfold when assemblies are no longer peaceful. 
Jewish people around the world, in major cities, on university campuses, and elsewhere, have lost their right to personal security and safety, at the expense of hateful protests. Frightfully, slogans calling for the destruction of a people and a State are becoming the norm. 
These protests go beyond legitimate criticism of government policy - these crowds often physically threaten a specific population, they incite against a people, they call for the annihilation of a nation. They have an all too familiar tune, a stark reminder of a not-so-distant history. 
We are at a grim point in time if we cannot mark a clear line in the sand between marching for the safety of a people, without calling for the elimination of another;

if it is not self-evident that echoing radical ideologies of violence at scale is a complete contradiction to peaceful assembly; 

if people stand by as synagogues are vandalized, Jewish businesses are attacked, and Jewish students are threatened in places of education. 
Alongside the vital safeguarding of peaceful assembly, we must also address appropriate responses to protests that pose an imminent threat to democratic values, public order and public safety.
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